
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on the Spectrum Franchise Agreement 

on Thursday, July 17, 2025 at 5:45pm at the Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port 

Henry, NY. 

 

Present: Matthew Brassard  Supervisor 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  James Curran   Councilman 

   

Absent: Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Nate Gilbo   Councilman 

   

Others Present:  William Trybendis, Carol Chiarella, Cecelia Wojciukiewicz, and Rose French-

Town Clerk  

 

The Supervisor opened the meeting at 5:45pm.  He read the legal notice calling for the Public 

Hearing. 

 

The Supervisor gave some background on the franchise agreement.  Spectrum has to have an 

agreement with all Towns.  Franchise agreement has not been renewed in 15 years.  Town 

Attorney William Tansey reviewed agreement; no changes needed; Spectrum pays property tax 

on the poles their wires are on; not legal otherwise.  The Supervisor stated he gets a lot of 

complaints because they are the only game in Town; he understands the frustration; the County 

has a task force; they are actively pursuing other companies. 

 

There were no comments from the Town Board or the Public. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:47pm. 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


